
 

 

 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger                                          The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair                   Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations                Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives                                    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515                                               Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Walnut Creek Stormwater Management project in fiscal year 

2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Cary located at PO Box 8005, 

Cary, NC, 27512. The funding would be used for acquisition of land parcels and an evaluation 

and design of potential green stormwater practices, such as revegetation and stream bank 

restoration, in an area where structures are regularly flooded. The project is an appropriate use of 

taxpayer funds because it will provide environmental and economic benefits and protect against 

the harmful impacts of stormwater runoff. The project has a Federal nexus because the funding 

provided is for purposes authorized by Title VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

[Clean Water Projects].  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Very truly yours, 

 

Deborah K. Ross 

Member of Congress 

 


